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SUBJECT

A briefing from a series of four briefings about King County’s policies on Human Resources, Labor Relations and Recruitment and Retention of employees. 

SUMMARY

This briefing is the second in a series of four briefings (briefings 1, 3 and 4 have been covered) covering the Executive’s goals for the recently announced “Investing in You” Initiative. The first briefing was held on June 7, the second on July 19 and the third on September 6th. This briefing will highlight the topic of “racial diversity and cultural responsiveness at all levels.” 

BACKGROUND 

With roughly 14,000 employees, King County is the fifth largest employer in the region. According to the Executive, his goal is to be a model employer in not only the region, but the nation.  With more than 40 percent of the County’s current workforce expected to turn over in the next five years, recruitment and retention of employees is a high priority for the Executive. Changes in federal and state law related to employment, family leave and health insurance, have also generated the need for human resources work at King County. This series of briefings will cover a number of topics and be roughly designed as follows: 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Briefing #1 (presented on June 7, 2017): This briefing provided an overview of current demographics and goals of King County as an employer. King County’s first Human Resource-related goal of “creating a culture of trust, respect and engagement” is highlighted. 

Briefing #2 (to be presented on December 6, 2017): This briefing will highlight King County’s second and third Human Resource related goal of a “shared commitment to grow every employee’s talent” and “racial diversity and cultural responsiveness at all levels.” 

Briefing #3 (presented on July 19, 2017): This briefing highlighted the Human Resource related goals of “supporting employees in health, wellness and safety” and “having processes and systems that support and/or improve the employee experience.” 

Briefing #4 (presented on September 6, 2017): This briefing highlighted the goal of “sustainable and competitive total compensation.” Meeting this goal would ensure that individuals choose King County because of the compensation package, in combination with other benefits of County employment (flexible work schedules, family friendly policies, etc.).



ATTACHMENTS

1. PowerPoint Investing in You, dated December 6, 2017

INVITED

1. Paula Harris-White, Workforce Equity Manager
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